Faculty Minority Affairs Committee Report
· FMAC met on April 3, 2009.  

· Report and Recommendation presented by Dr. Jimenez. 14 interview transcripts were summarized, with key points, with the focus on actionable items. Review and feedback requested. Jessica Wood is to review survey structure and design to balance between information and data mining. Additional questions specific to the service component to be added. To ultimately be presented to the Dean’s, Chairs and upper administration and distributed to faculty assembly.  

· Newcomer Key Findings:  Better relocation information needed before move (cultural geography, health information, children resources etc.); pay date issue—first check not until Oct 1; lack of support network during summer months; isolation and living in racially segregated areas; what we are doing well; more guidance and information about teaching; not knowing tenure requirements; actionable items also discussed.  
· Newcomers surveys will be conducted during the month of April and a new report produced based on the findings.  

· FCQ Discussion—Dr Jimenez, Martinez and Portillos met with Dr. Bacon on diversity issues.  It was suggested that the administrative process be reviewed. Proctors for FCQs was also presented. Issue also of concern--junior faculty awareness and the over reliance of FCQs in general.  It was also noted in discussion that the Council for Teaching Excellence should be more involved. Dr. Martinez to follow up.

· Rosa Park/Ceasar Chavez Reception.  Faculty are invited to attend the award ceremony but the FMAC reception is being held to recognize the scholarship awardees as well as the invaluable work of faculty on the UCCS campus.  The reception is scheduled from 5:30 to 7pm in University Center, 303.  

